STATE OF COLORADO

Bill Owens, Governor Jane E. Norton, Executive Director

Dedicated to protecting and improving the health and environment of the people of Colorado

4300 Cherry Creek Dr. S. Denver, Colorado 80246-1530 Phone (303) 692-2000 TDD Line (303) 691-7700 Located in Glendale, Colorado Laboratory and Radiation Services Division 8100 Lowry Blvd. Denver CO 80230-6928 (303) 692-3090 Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment

http://www.cdphe.state.co.us

September 5, 2000

John Baumgartner President Baumgartner Environics 2510 West Lincoln Olivia, Minnesota 56277-1711

Wade Jager Bio-Cap Sales Manager Baumgartner Environics P.O. Box 129 Eddyville, Iowa 52553

Dear Wade:

On August 31, 2000, the Air Pollution Control Division ("Division") received your written request for the Division to review and approve Baumgartner Environics' Bio-Cap system as an alternative cover in the State of Colorado. The Division has reviewed Baumgartner Environics' proposal and test results from testing conducted by several independent experts in conjunction with the Division in the State of Colorado. The Division hereby approves the Bio-Cap technology as an approved alternative cover for the State of Colorado. Please note that any change to the approved Bio-Cap technology may require a review and approval by the Division for the technology to maintain its approved status.

Please feel free to contact myself at (303) 692-3269 or Phyllis Woodford at (303) 692-3221 if you wish to discuss this matter further.

Best Regards,

Jill E. Cooper

Legal Administrative Specialist

cc:

Julie Wrend, APCD Phyllis Woodford, APCD Aaron Frame, APCD